Lindsey Ozbolt

From: Lindsey Ozbolt

Sent: Monday, January 23, 2017 8:38 AM
To: '‘Ray Castor'

Subject: RE: South Segment B comments

Dear Raymond and Chery,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit
Application for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all
comments will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices
the City issues for this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Ray Castor [mailto:racastor@hotmail.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 8:18 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Cc: Chery Castor <cherylouise@hotmail.com>; Jennie Johnson <jenniealita@hotmail.com>
Subject: South Segment B comments

Lindsey,

Attached are our comments and questions on the 60% design of south segment B lake Sammamish trail plan.
Please let me know that you have received.

Will there be feedback on our comments?

Thanks,

Raymond & Chery Castor

845 E Lake Sammamish Pkwy NE



60% South segment B Lake Sammamish trail plan questions and comments

1/23/2017

Raymond & Chery Castor — Property is between 449+ and 450+00
845 E Lake Sammamish Pkwy NE
Home 425-868-1759 Cell 206-755-0761 email racastor@hotmail.com

1. Reference the stream “unnamed #10”. The new trail is not centered on the existing
culvert which remains in the new design. The lakeside wall #33 is almost right on the
lakeside end of the culvert which will lead to wall, fill and possible structure issues.
Request the center of the trail move toward the highway (e.g. 1 ft.) to better center on
the culvert.

2. Reference the home access stairs #72 & #72A page AL35:

a.

Stairs must allow sufficient space for delivery access e. g. major appliance,
furniture, hot tub, etc.

It looks like too many steps shown for the stair height for #72 and not enough for
stair #72A.

How can stairs #72A be at a height of 48.76 at the top and 49.49 at the bottom?
| request an on-site review and discussion of alternative stair designs for this
crossing with the trail crossing designer to ensure a mutual agreement on the
design and discuss ways to minimize construction impact near the stream.
There is power for stair lights & power at the parking lot in the current condition
which should be shown on the existing conditions plan. This power must be
maintained as much as possible during construction and fully restored at
construction completion. This is a safety issue.

We request an additional set of stairs from Stair # 72 upper landing going north
for J. Johnson family access to their house on tax lot 3575300026, like shown for
stair #73

3. Associated with item 2 above, reference wall #33 profile page WPS8:

a.

This profile appears wrong to me as | make measurements from the markers
installed (PMX Point# 1925).

The profile of the culvert should be shown so it is clear the relationship to the
wall profile. It appears the wall bottom is below the bottom of the culvert. The
wall bottom must go over the top of the culvert.

Again as in item #2 | request a review to additionally discuss minimizing the
impact of the wall & stairs and a mutual agreement on the design.

4. Explain drainage handling in our area:

a.

How is it ensured no additional water draining onto our property (got worse with
installation of interim trail). Need more explanation of the drainage plan in our
area.



b. Be aware there is a French drain along the lake side of the interim trail that
drains into the stream. This must be maintained or replaced with a similar to
control drainage onto our property. | do not see this drain in the existing
conditions plan page EX19. It should be shown on the plan.

c. lrequest to meet with someone at site to discuss options and to be sure
designers understand the drainage issues.

d. |share the concerns about drainage that Daniel Denton and Skip Buchanan have
raised. They should be included in the discussion.

5. Shouldn’t the cross section in our area (STA 448+90 to STA 451+65) be that shown on
page CS-1 versus that shown on page CS-2?

6. Page Al 35, STA 450-451, reference the parking plan. We appreciate the effort implied
in the plan to implement reasonable parking. Some questions are:

a. Will we have “Property Owners Only- NO Trail Access” parking signs?

b. We assume existing parking south of the new parking lot wall southern end
remains as is, except for new asphalt — CORRECT?

c. Where do garbage cans go? (5 sets with new neighbors will be 6)

d. We understand that our neighbors parking for the 5 homes now north of us is
still in their existing parking area which we understand will lose some width due
to the wider trail, Correct?

Why doesn’t the clearing and grubbing line reflect the parking construction?

f. How is parking provided during construction?

Request that the streetlight on power pole in parking lot move from street side
of pole to parking lot side, for safety and theft deterrence, (or added light on
parking lot side).

7. We want to maintain our privacy by replacing the Arborvitae or similar behind our
house lakeside of wall #33. How is that implemented? By a special use permit? | see our
neighbors in the Redmond section have done this.

8. Will the telephone pole lakeside of the trail at about STA 450+30 be moved? If so we
and our neighbors to the north (both J. Johnson and D. Johnson) would like to be
involved in the new placement.

o



Lindsey Ozbolt

From: Lindsey Ozbolt

Sent: Monday, January 23, 2017 8:42 AM

To: ‘Peggy Michael Reddy'

Subject: RE: 170119 ELST South Samm B - Reddy - ROW
Dear Peggy,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit
Application for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all
comments will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices
the City issues for this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Peggy Michael Reddy [mailto:reddy@benefits-consulting.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 5:33 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>; 'ELST Master Plan' <ELST@kingcounty.gov>

Cc: 'Mike Schmidt' <MikeSch@msn.com>; Peggy Michael Reddy <reddy @benefits-consulting.com>
Subject: 170119 ELST South Samm B - Reddy - ROW

7 [

Dear Ms. Kelly Donahue and Ms. Lindsey Ozbolt: | had an opportunity today to review King County’s “tree
preservation plan” (page 12 of 28) and the 135-page 60% review plan (page 52). I'm truly mortified and deeply
distressed that according to the County’s “plan” the County plans to move the trail off the current “as built”
trail further west to align from the true trail centerline which is virtually on the current split rail fence. This
action is completely unnecessary and would take over and destroy literally thousands of dollars of landscaping
and wildlife habitat for birds, eagles, animals, deer, ducks, bees, and much more! Come see the eagles in our
neighborhood! This property has been maintained by me since 1997 — for 20 years. Twenty years! Some of the
Rhododendrons and Azaleas were here before | purchased my home in August, 1997 and they are very grand
and old. The plans indicate that the County is going to replace my landscaping and the fragile and rare wildlife
habitat with “clearing and grubbing” based on the County’s survey notes. What does this term mean? It is
puzzling to me that the County would intentionally and deliberately destroy the beautiful landscaping and
wildlife habitat that exists now when the County can easily stay on the currently “as built” current location or
meander to the other side rather than swerving unnecessarily onto my 20-year old landscaping only to swerve
back to the existing “as built” trail. This is an extremely wasteful move of property, landscaping, and the
wildlife habitat. Can you consider another plan — like staying on the current “as built” location. | am otherwise
fully supportive of the surfaced trail.

Further, | see that the County’s plan is to put up a chain link fence. This is also alarming. There is nothing uglier
and awful to look at then such a fence.



| am copying Mike Schmidt who is planning to discuss with you other concerns of our neighbors.
Unfortunately, | am travelling and cannot meet to explain my concerns personally with you. Please help us and
please consider the logic of keeping the trail in the “as built” location, the savings in expense to both the
County and to me by avoiding destroying property and moving my utilities and attempting to relocate 20-year-
old vegetation, and the saving of the wildlife habitat that I've spent 20 years nurturing! Thank you!

Respectfully, A very distressed Sammamish Homeowner! Peggy Reddy

Peggy Michael Reddy
929 East Lake Sammamish Shore Lane SE
Sammamish, WA 98075

P. O. Box 2088
Issaquah, WA 98027
206.484.4845



RE: Trail concerns - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:33 PM

RE: Trail concerns

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:45 AM

To:adam anderson <emailadama@yahoo.com>;

Dear Adam,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development
Permit Application for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment
period, all comments will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be
included in future notices the City issues for this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: adam anderson [mailto:emailadama@yahoo.com]
Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 11:22 AM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>
Subject: Trail concerns

Hello Ms. Ozbolt,

Please find the attached letter, which I'm also mailing, requesting the City's comment on three ares of concern | have with
respect to the trail improvement project.

Please feel free to contact me at this email, via my address in the letter, or by phone at 206-225-4570.

Regards,

Adam J. Anderson

https://mail.sammamish.us/owa/#viewmodel=ReadMessageltem&Iteml...FuKY3twkOpC5YzL9hvVgAAAtGPAAAA&IsPrintView=1&wid=92&ispopout=1 Page 1 of 1



January 22, 2017

Adam J. Anderson
19108 SE 26th St.
Sammamish, WA 98075

Lindsey Ozbolt, Assoc. Planner
Sammamish City Hall

801 228t Ave SE

Sammamish, WA 98075

Dear Ms. Ozbolt and Sammamish City Council Trail Leaders,

Thank you for inviting feedback on the trail development plans. | have three main concerns
about the plans for the construction portion (Segment 2B) that is adjacent to our lot on SE
26t St. (Lot # 0724069119).

1. Construction and/or design of the trail work causing increased risk of erosion on our
property. The current West bank on our property is a slope that leads to the trail site.
I’d like to understand the geological/engineering analysis that was done to ensure that
there is no significant risk of slide or property erosion as a result of the trail
construction. Please send me a copy of report that shows the necessary due diligence
was undertaken.

2. Please confirm that no construction vehicles will be using Se 26t St., which is a
private road, to access the job site. | am concerned about damage to the road and
property.

3. | am concerned about a significant increase of trespassers on our street attracted by
the improved trail. Currently, we get a decent volume on trespassers who use our
private road to access the trail, and based on reports from neighbors in parts of the
trail that have already been completed, the volume of trespassers has increased
significantly. Currently there is signage at the top of the street indicating “No trail
access” and that this is a private road, but trespassing happens regularly nonetheless.
What will the city do to further dissuade trespassers in light of the expected increased
trespassing volume?

Thank you for your consideration. | look forward to your response.

Regards,

Adam J. Anderson



January 22, 2017

FEB G370

Adam §. Anderson
19108 SE 26" St.
Sammamish, WA 98075

Lindsey Ozbolt, Assoc. Planner
Sammamish City Hall

801 228" Ave SE

Sammamish, WA 98075

Dear Ms. Ozbolt and Sammamish City Council Trail Leaders,

Thank you for inviting feedback on the trail development plans. | have three main concerns about the
plans for the construction portion (Segment 2B} that is adjacent to our lot on SE 26" St. {Lot #
0724069119).

1. Construction and/or design of the trail work causing increased risk of erosion on our property.
The current West bank on our property is a slope that leads to the traii site. I'd like to
understand the geological/engineering analysis that was done to ensure that there is no
significant risk of slide or property erosion as a result of the trail construction. Please send me a
copy of report that shows the necessary due diligence was undertaken.

2. Please confirm that no construction vehicles will be using Se 26™ St., which is a private road, to
access the job site. | am concerned about damage to the road and property.

3. |am concerned about a significant increase of trespassers on our street attracted by the
improved trail. Currently, we get a decent volume on trespassers who use our private road to
access the trail, and based on reports from neighbors in paris of the trail that have aiready been
completed, the volume of trespassers has increased significantly. Currently there is signage at
the top of the street indicating “No trail access” and that this is a private road, but trespassing
happens regularly nonetheless. What will the city do to further dissuade trespassers in light of
the expected increased trespassing volume?

Thank you for your consideration. 1 look forward to your response.




RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:47 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:39 AM

To:andy.steinmetz@comcast.net <andy.steinmetz@comcast.net>;

Dear Andy,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Andy Steinmetz [mailto:andy.steinmetz@comcast.net]
Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 6:42 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.
Please approve the permit, as submitted.

My family of four is using the trail for bike rides and even for commuting in the summer. The completion of the trail to meet
standards would greatly improve our experience and safety.

Please approve the permit, as proposed, with expediency.
Sincerely,

Andy Steinmetzz

https://mail.sammamish.us/owa/#viewmodel=ReadMessageltem&Iteml...2FuKY3twkOpC5YzL9hvVgAAAtGCAAAA&IsPrintView=1&wid=1&ispopout=1 Page 1 of 2


mailto:andy.steinmetz@comcast.net

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:47 PM

Andy Steinmetz

2239 224th Place NE
Sammamish, WA 98074
425-898-8652

https://mail.sammamish.us/owa/#viewmodel=ReadMessageltem&Iteml...FUKY3twkOpC5YzL9hvVgAAAtGCAAAA&IsPrintView=1&wid=1&ispopout=1 Page 2 of 2



RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:41 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:43 AM

To:Britinizer@comcast.net <Britinizer@comcast.net>;

Dear Brita,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Brita Rood [mailto:Britinizer@comcast.net]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 3:14 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to national
standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus 2 ft gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people

who walk and bike.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users. Consistent crossing priority is
intuitive and safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail.

When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity, and provide a safe option for people who bike to travel to
and through Sammamish. Please complete the trail.

https://mail.sammamish.us/owa/#viewmodel=ReadMessageltem&Iteml...uKY3twkOpC5YzL9hvVgAAAtGKAAAA&IsPrintView=1&wid=66&ispopout=1 Page 1 of 2


mailto:Britinizer@comcast.net

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:41 PM

This is a wonderful trail for riding. It would be so nice to have the option of using this trail all the way around the lake. | have
used parts of the trail for s few years riding with the cascade bicycle club. It would be an added benefit for folks that live in the
area as well.

Sincerely,
Brita Rood
18209 se 246th st

Covington, WA 98042
2067197309

https://mail.sammamish.us/owa/#viewmodel=ReadMessageltem&Iteml...uKY3twkOpC5YzL9hvVgAAAtGKAAAA&IsPrintView=1&wid=66&ispopout=1 Page 2 of 2



RE: King County Trail Project and impacts to my property o... - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:49 PM

RE: King County Trail Project and impacts to my property on 333 E.
Lake Sammamish Pky SE

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:37 AM

To:Cole Brodman <cole@brodmanfamily.com>;

Dear Cole,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development
Permit Application for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment
period, all comments will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be
included in future notices the City issues for this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Cole Brodman [mailto:cole @brodmanfamily.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 8:51 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: King County Trail Project and impacts to my property on 333 E. Lake Sammamish Pky SE

Good day Ms. Ozbolt,

Attached in pdf form (and pasted below for convenience) please find my letter and comments that reflect my
deep concerns about the King Country Sammamish Trail project, specifically section South Sammamish B,
which is now in design -- where [ live.

My hope is that the City of Sammamish can work with King County and the Sammamish homeowners and
mitigate these issues. They severely effect the tax paying homeowners permanently -- both during and after
construction.

Best,

Cole Brodman
Homeowner, 333 East Lake Sammamish Pky SE

https://mail.sammamish.us/owa/#viewmodel=ReadMessageltem&Iteml...Y3twkOpC5YzL9hvVgAAAtF%2BAAAA&IsPrintView=1&wid=80&ispopout=1 Page 1 of 4



RE: King County Trail Project and impacts to my property o... - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:49 PM

(425) 829-0123

--------- ATTACHMENT BELOW, TEXT FOLLOWS

January 22, 2017

Ms. Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner, City of Sammamish
Sammamish City Hall

801 228th Avenue SE

Sammamish, Washington 98075

Dear Ms. Ozbolt,

I am writing to register my deep concerns with the process, design, and permanent outcome of the King County
Sammamish Trail, South Section B.

I am sure you are getting bombarded with trail concerns from homeowners, so I'll try to keep it brief. While
my family and I have only lived on Lake Sammamish for approximately 4 years, we have paid well over
$120,000 in taxes to the county and city in my time. It’s shocking to me that this process is being driven with
no regard for the taxpayers and homeowners on the lake. Essentially, I think many residents feel like we are
being case as the enemy, or an unwanted King County or Sammamish resident, despite the fact the County
gladly cashes our property tax checks.

The core issue is that King County seems to believe that the trail is a public park, and that homeowners’ rights
and privacy don’t matter. We love the trail, and are happy that it benefits homeowners and others that come to
visit, exercise, and enjoy this beautiful area. However, it also is proximate to private residences and those rights
should be respected. The planned trail improvement really only benefits one group — road biking citizens of the
area. In all other cases — homeowners, walkers or runners, dog walkers, casual visitors — the current trail system
works fine with crushed gravel.

My chief concerns and complaints are:

In the case of my property at 333 East Lake Sammamish Parkway SE, King county in their 60% design has
proposed to PERMANENTLY ELIMINATE the direct access to my house, and will ask my family (and
neighbors) instead to use an access road to the south of us, and cross in front of several homes on a new planned
easement road. I was shocked when I noticed this on the 60% plans from their site — and again, I had no notice
of this change, I had to read through dozens of detailed and cryptic plans to even learn what might change for
my property access. They will have to create a new road through a neighboring property to access our (and
neighbors) home at a significant wasted cost. This change creates several specific issues for me:

1. Precedence — I am not aware of King County’s ability to make this change legally; the

arrogance and lack of regard for daily homeowners on a change of this magnitude seems
unprecedented.

https://mail.sammamish.us/owa/#viewmodel=ReadMessageltem&Iteml...Y3twkOpC5YzL9hvVgAAAtF%2BAAAA&IsPrintView=1&wid=80&ispopout=1 Page 2 of 4



RE: King County Trail Project and impacts to my property o... - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:49 PM

2. Loss of property value and drive up appeal — currently, as you turn off the parkway, my
home is directly in front of the access, across the trail, with a nice drive up into our property and
an access road to neighboring properties. In the future, if King County rules the day, we will
need to access from another road, weave through several homes, and then turn into my
driveway. The drive-up appeal and ease will be lost.

3. Difficulty for mail and delivery trucks — this change will create a tight turn and turnaround
for larger delivery trucks.

4. Emergency services — the changes create more difficult access for emergency vehicles,
perhaps shaving off precious minutes to access our property in the event of an emergency.

5. Much more difficult to retrieve mail or take out trash to curb — this planned change
creates much longer walks or rolling of carts for our trash services.

6. Difficulty of parking boats or other watercraft — as a lake homeowner, we occasionally
store watercraft in our driveway. Based on the planned changes and the loss of direct access, the
resulting narrow turns/drive will make this very difficult if not impossible to store a boat.

7. Likely loss of front property to create access road/turning area — taking away some of our
parking and front buffer.

They did not consult any of the homeowners or attempt at any point to work cooperatively with their
taxpaying citizens. Their attitude and disregard for our rights are very cavalier. To illustrate this, one day a few
weeks ago, we had 3 workers in our front yard pounding stakes into our landscaping beds — with no notice, no
knock the door, no apologies, nothing — no care at all for our property rights.

As noted above, the improved trail — at great cost — only benefits one group: the road biking enthusiasts. I’ve
recreationally ridden my bike on this trail with my family for years, and even used it to access Redmond and
other areas. However, road bikers will likely desire to travel at a faster pace on a paved surface, and the speed
limit on the trail (posted at 15 MPH) will undoubtedly be regularly exceeded, making it more dangerous for
families, slower riders, walkers, joggers, and those with their pets. Not to mention the increased likelihood of
crossing collisions.

In addition, King County via their landscape plans and desire to widen the trail, has planned to pull out
several large, mature evergreens that provide privacy and add value to our home. I’ve noted approximately 5-6
large evergreens marked for removal from our front and bordering properties on these plans.

Finally, the construction of the trail itself blocks access to residents for many months, perhaps over a year, to
the trail itself from their properties. The trail is our neighborhood, we have no other available roads or access

https://mail.sammamish.us/owa/#viewmodel=ReadMessageltem&Iteml...Y3twkOpC5YzL9hvVgAAAtF%2BAAAA&IsPrintView=1&wid=80&ispopout=1 Page 3 of 4



RE: King County Trail Project and impacts to my property o... - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:49 PM

out of our homes for walking with our families and dogs, taking a bike ride, running for exercise, or simply
meandering around. This is a significant inconvenience.

My wife and I have lost hope that the trail plans will simply disappear and save the taxpayers millions and spare
residents of the area the inconvenience and permanent harm. My hope now is that the City of Sammamish will
support their residents and bring King County to the table in order to become a responsible party to work with
the homeowners on the trail changes. In my case, I believe at a minimum my current access road should be
maintained and mature landscape trees and shrubs preserved.

I appreciate your time and consideration on this matter.

Best,

Cole Brodman

(425) 829-0123
cole@brodmanfamily.com

333 East Lake Sammamish Parkway SE
Sammamish, WA 98074
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January 22,2017

Ms. Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner, City of Sammamish
Sammamish City Hall

801 228th Avenue SE

Sammamish, Washington 98075

Dear Ms. Ozbolt,

[ am writing to register my deep concerns with the process, design, and permanent
outcome of the King County Sammamish Trail, South Section B.

[ am sure you are getting bombarded with trail concerns from homeowners, so I'll
try to keep it brief. While my family and I have only lived on Lake Sammamish for
approximately 4 years, we have paid well over $120,000 in taxes to the county and
city in my time. It's shocking to me that this process is being driven with no regard
for the taxpayers and homeowners on the lake. Essentially, I think many residents
feel like we are being case as the enemy, or an unwanted King County or
Sammamish resident, despite the fact the County gladly cashes our property tax
checks.

The core issue is that King County seems to believe that the trail is a public park, and
that homeowners’ rights and privacy don’t matter. We love the trail, and are happy
that it benefits homeowners and others that come to visit, exercise, and enjoy this
beautiful area. However, it also is proximate to private residences and those rights
should be respected. The planned trail improvement really only benefits one group
- road biking citizens of the area. In all other cases - homeowners, walkers or
runners, dog walkers, casual visitors - the current trail system works fine with
crushed gravel.

My chief concerns and complaints are:

* Inthe case of my property at 333 East Lake Sammamish Parkway SE, King
county in their 60% design has proposed to PERMANENTLY ELIMINATE the
direct access to my house, and will ask my family (and neighbors) instead to
use an access road to the south of us, and cross in front of several homes on a
new planned easement road. I was shocked when I noticed this on the 60%
plans from their site - and again, I had no notice of this change, I had to read
through dozens of detailed and cryptic plans to even learn what might
change for my property access. They will have to create a new road through
a neighboring property to access our (and neighbors) home at a significant
wasted cost. This change creates several specific issues for me:



1. Precedence - [ am not aware of King County’s ability to make this
change legally; the arrogance and lack of regard for daily homeowners
on a change of this magnitude seems unprecedented.

2. Loss of property value and drive up appeal - currently, as you turn
off the parkway, my home is directly in front of the access, across the
trail, with a nice drive up into our property and an access road to
neighboring properties. In the future, if King County rules the day, we
will need to access from another road, weave through several homes,
and then turn into my driveway. The drive-up appeal and ease will be
lost.

3. Difficulty for mail and delivery trucks - this change will create a
tight turn and turnaround for larger delivery trucks.

4. Emergency services - the changes create more difficult access for
emergency vehicles, perhaps shaving off precious minutes to access
our property in the event of an emergency.

5. Much more difficult to retrieve mail or take out trash to curb -
this planned change creates much longer walks or rolling of carts for
our trash services.

6. Difficulty of parking boats or other watercraft - as a lake
homeowner, we occasionally store watercraft in our driveway. Based
on the planned changes and the loss of direct access, the resulting
narrow turns/drive will make this very difficult if not impossible to
store a boat.

7. Likely loss of front property to create access road/turning area -
taking away some of our parking and front buffer.

They did not consult any of the homeowners or attempt at any point to work
cooperatively with their taxpaying citizens. Their attitude and disregard for
our rights are very cavalier. To illustrate this, one day a few weeks ago, we
had 3 workers in our front yard pounding stakes into our landscaping beds -
with no notice, no knock the door, no apologies, nothing - no care at all for
our property rights.

As noted above, the improved trail - at great cost — only benefits one group:
the road biking enthusiasts. I've recreationally ridden my bike on this trail
with my family for years, and even used it to access Redmond and other
areas. However, road bikers will likely desire to travel at a faster pace on a
paved surface, and the speed limit on the trail (posted at 15 MPH) will
undoubtedly be regularly exceeded, making it more dangerous for families,
slower riders, walkers, joggers, and those with their pets. Not to mention the
increased likelihood of crossing collisions.

In addition, King County via their landscape plans and desire to widen the
trail, has planned to pull out several large, mature evergreens that provide
privacy and add value to our home. I've noted approximately 5-6 large



evergreens marked for removal from our front and bordering properties on
these plans.

* Finally, the construction of the trail itself blocks access to residents for many
months, perhaps over a year, to the trail itself from their properties. The trail
is our neighborhood, we have no other available roads or access out of our
homes for walking with our families and dogs, taking a bike ride, running for
exercise, or simply meandering around. This is a significant inconvenience.

My wife and I have lost hope that the trail plans will simply disappear and save the
taxpayers millions and spare residents of the area the inconvenience and permanent
harm. My hope now is that the City of Sammamish will support their residents and
bring King County to the table in order to become a responsible party to work with
the homeowners on the trail changes. In my case, [ believe at a minimum my
current access road should be maintained and mature landscape trees and shrubs
preserved.

[ appreciate your time and consideration on this matter.

Best,

(

Cole Brodman

(425) 829-0123
cole@brodmanfamily.com

333 East Lake Sammamish Parkway SE
Sammamish, WA 98074



RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:43 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:42 AM

To:david.baty@me.com <david.baty@me.com>;

Dear David,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: David Baty [mailto:david.baty@me.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 4:12 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the permit, as submitted.

Approval of the permit will advance completion of the 44 mile regional trail system between Seattle and the foothills of the
Cascades. The trail, as proposed in the permit, will provide a safe walking and biking route through Sammamish. Please support

the proposed trail widths, which reflect industry standards (AASHTO).

A 12ft trail with 2ft shoulders will create a safe trail with space for the various different uses... from people running to people
riding a bike. Please approve the permit, including the proposed width of the trail.

Ensuring crossing priority for the trail is an important safety issue. Giving priority to the trail when roads and driveways cross the
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:43 PM

path will be intuitive for all users. The trail alignment, as proposed in the permit, provides sight lines for good visibility for people
on the trail and people crossing the trail at trail intersections.

Please approve the permit, as proposed, with expediency.
Sincerely,

David Baty

1793 28th Ave. NE

Issaquah, WA 98029
(425) 427-9749
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:43 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:42 AM

To:david.baty@me.com <david.baty@me.com>;

Dear David,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: David Baty [mailto:david.baty@me.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 4:17 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to national
standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people

who walk and bike.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users. Consistent crossing priority is
intuitive and safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail.

When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity than in it's interim state, and will provide a safe option for
people who bike to travel to and through Sammamish. Please complete the trail.
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It amazes me that people are so against public spaces. Trails like this, in populated areas, that connect, are so useful, why
wouldn't you want it for the community. In the little advocating | have done, it occurs to me that as a whole, we get amazing
homes, cars, military technology, what ever, but we have so little "amazing" public spaces. That is too bad, and by choice.

Sincerely,
David Baty
1793 28th Ave. NE

Issaquah, WA 98029
(425) 427-9749
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RE: East Lake Sammamish Trail Comments - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:41 PM

RE: East Lake Sammamish Trail Comments

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:43 AM

To:Denise Fort <denisefortl@yahoo.com>;

Dear Denise and Chris,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development
Permit Application for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment
period, all comments will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be
included in future notices the City issues for this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Denise Fort [mailto:denisefort1 @yahoo.com]
Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 3:56 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>
Cc: Denise Fort <denisefort1 @yahoo.com>
Subject: East Lake Sammamish Trail Comments

Dear Lindsey Ozbolt,

Kelley from the East Lake Sammamish Trail Project suggested we convey our questions and concerns about trail construction, as regards our home
at

1155 E Lake Sammamish Pkwy NE, section 460+00 37, in light of the January 27 deadline concerning comments about the 60% design.

My wife, Denise Fort, met with Kelley and reviewed the design plans on Thursday, January 19. Kelley indicated we needed to include the following
comments in our note to you.

1. We need vehicular access to our garage during and after trail construction.

We have an EV and it needs to be charged every night in the garage.

2. We are concerned about drainage, and would like to be sure that run off is handled so that it does not pose a threat to our property.
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RE: East Lake Sammamish Trail Comments - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:41 PM

3. We are concerned about preservation of planting, which serves to hold the soil and prevent erosion. Is it possible that the trail expansion,

which we see on the drawings will extend into our trees, could be less wide, so that the trees would be preserved?
4. We would like to know when construction will begin in our section, and when will it end? How long do you anticipate construction vehicles and
equipment

will be present in our driveway? Will they be there the entire period of construction or only for some shorter time?

5. Will vehicular access to our property at any time be blocked? If so, when, and for how long?

6. What time in the morning will construction begin and when in the afternoon will it end? We are doctors and have to get out in the morning reliably

on schedule.

7. Will the construction remove the railroad tie retaining wall east of our parking area?

8. The plan indicates that you will use our driveway for construction equipment access. Will the paving be damaged by heavy equipment, and if so,

will you re-pave the driveway from East Lake Sammamish Parkway to our property?
Thank you for your assistance.
Sincerely,
Chris Keats and Denise Fort
1155 E Lake Sammamish Pkwy NE

Sammamish WA 98074

denisefortl (@yahoo.com
Cell: 202.747.4085
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:44 AM

To:dawnapril9@yahoo.com <dawnapril9@yahoo.com>;

Dear Dawn,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Dawn McGinty [mailto:dawnapril9@yahoo.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 11:36 AM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the permit, as submitted.

Approval of the permit will advance completion of the 44 mile regional trail system between Seattle and the foothills of the
Cascades. The trail, as proposed in the permit, will provide a safe walking and biking route through Sammamish. Please support

the proposed trail widths, which reflect industry standards (AASHTO).

A 12ft trail with 2ft shoulders will create a safe trail with space for the various different uses... from people running to people
riding a bike. Please approve the permit, including the proposed width of the trail.

Ensuring crossing priority for the trail is an important safety issue. Giving priority to the trail when roads and driveways cross the
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path will be intuitive for all users. The trail alignment, as proposed in the permit, provides sight lines for good visibility for people
on the trail and people crossing the trail at trail intersections.

Personally, | have used this trail for many years, and as sections of it have become paved, | have seen for myself how much safer
the trail has become for cyclists and pedestrians alike, with better drainage and visibility, and a more stable surface. It would be a
true help to all types of people who actually use the trail as a place to exercise and socialize.

Please approve the permit, as proposed, with expediency.

Sincerely,

Dawn McGinty

8535 Avondale Rd. NE

Redmond, WA 98052
206-678-3969
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RE: Sammamish Trail - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 4:03 PM

RE: Sammamish Trail

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:36 AM

To:Howard Crow <howardcrow@hotmail.com>;

Dear Howard and Meg,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development
Permit Application for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment
period, all comments will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be
included in future notices the City issues for this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Howard Crow [mailto:howardcrow @hotmail.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 9:04 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Sammamish Tralil

Hi Lindsay,

Here is our feedback for the 60% plan. We will follow up with a hardcopy as well.

If you need anything else, please don’t hesitate to ask.

Howard & Meg
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Lindsay Ozbolt

Associate Planner
Community Development
801 228™ Ave SE
Sammamish, Wa 98075
lozbolt@sammamish.us

Lindsay,

We spent 30 minutes with King County reviewing the 60% Plans for the East Lake Trail. We discovered
some issues that we think should be addressed before issuing any permits for work.

We appreciate your time in compiling these issues and hopefully getting a resolution that makes the
trail great for everyone.

For Reference, our property is Located at Station 334. | should note that we have a King County Use
Permit (SUPS14-0109) for our property, the staircases, dock, utilities, retaining wall, etc.. We have
cooperated fully with the county in these matters, and we are expecting they will do the same in this
process.

Our concern is that the current plan will unnecessarily destroy our property, remove access to our
property and create an unsafe situation for our family and trail users.

For the final trail, there is no fence specified for either side of the trail on our property (and no
gates). This creates a hazard for trail users and makes it impossible to protect our property,
possessions and family.

We currently have a fence and a significant gate that are a part of the interim trail. These are
scheduled to be removed, but there is no indication of what will be done with the gate.
Staircase #39 has no notes. The clean and grub line goes through a small portion of this
staircase. The staircase is a cantilevered system and removing a portion of the stairs would
create ‘domino effect’. A suggestion would be to move the clean and grub line a few feet just in
this small area.

During construction, there is fencing in place. We need access to our doc during this period, how
will this be accomplished? Will there be temporary gates we can lock? Losing access to our
property for an extended period seems unacceptable..

Staircase #40 also has no notes, but falls within the clean and grub line. We would need these
stairs to access our dock during construction. Can the stairs be left? They are naturally built into
the slope.

We have a very large concrete retaining wall that is noted on the plans. This wall holds our very
steep slope up and keeps our house from sliding down the hill. The clean and grub line is right
up against the retaining wall. How will the wall be protected from damage during construction
given the large equipment that will be moving around?

We have a permitted set of utilities that run under the trail. This includes water, electric and
runoff water. We marked these on the plans at town hall during the meeting. The runoff water
pipe in particular drains hundreds of gallons a second during a rainfall as it redirects all the
water from our property and roof down the tube. If simply cut, it would cause a pretty severe
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flood and erosion of the trail. This is part of a system that keeps our property safe from slides
(along with the retaining wall.

| have attached some pictures as well, to help illustrate the issues a little better.

Again, thanks for looking into this and | sure hope we can find a resolution to these issues as they seem
to be something we can work through.

Let’s make a great trail.

Howard & Margaret Crow
2127 E Lake Sammamish PL SE
Sammamish, WA 98075
425-241-4267
Howard.crow@noblerush.com

Photographs:
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Current gate a fence protecting family and property. Fence also protects trail users from steep slope and
rocks. This ‘disappears’ in the 60% plan.



Top part of staircase #39. Elevated system from which a small portion would be impossible to remove
safely. The current clear and grub line could be moved about 3 feet in a small area to preserve this.



Staircase #39 turns a corner and continues down to dock. Again — all interconnected and elevated from
rocky embankment.



§taircase #40 descending hill. Utilities run ann right side of picture. Clear and grubbing could preserve
this and preserve our access to our property during construction with a gate in the fence.



Retaining Wall supporting house and property from collapsing during rains. This must be protected or
our property will be at risk from a landslide — which also endangers the trail itself.







ﬂ _..J ;Uzdfﬂanmwé .f,.... ) _w

W







Series of pictures showing utilities coming down hill. These pipes contain drainage, potable water and
electricity. Pipe carries all drainage from property through rainwater gathering system that comes from
the entire property. Cutting this pipe will result in serious flooding and damage to trail. The pipe runs
under the current trailbed and has existed for years.



RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:22 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:48 AM

To:haigin.wang001@gmail.com <haigin.wang001@gmail.com>;

Dear Haiqin,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Haigin Wang [mailto:haigin.wang001@gmail.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 12:24 AM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear
To Whom It May Concern,
I'm writing to fully support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

As a bicycle sport lover, as a victim of unsafe biking condition of the East Lake Sammamish Trail, as a were-resident of
Sammamish who hope the city to be safer and more people-minded, | want to share my personal story with you and urge the
completion of paving the trail, the sooner, the better.

It happened in a summer evening of 2015. The sun was bright. The day was hot. | took out my bike for a loop riding around the
Lake Sammamish after a long day of attending a conference in air conditioned hotel. | started from the Marymoor Park and
planned to finish there too. All the trails from Redmond to Bellevue to Issaquah are riders friendly with good pavement
conditions. The ride was so joyful, especially at the sunset when the beautiful reflection of black moutains and red clouds cast in
the lake. It got dark soon enough after | got onto the ELST. Unfortunately, my bike's light got low battery power, | could not see
too far. All of a sudden, | saw a fence was blocking the trail as the north section of the trail was closed for some construction
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:22 PM

work. It was too close for me to stop in time before | hit the fence, so | chose to fall instead to avoid hitting the fence. Out of the
luck, | fell badly and the gravels on the trail scratched my left arm and left knee mercilessly. Blood bleeding, | felt the deep pain in
my body. | had no choice but leaving the trail and riding on the East Lake Sammamish Parkway all the way back to Marymoor
Park, which was very dangerous in night with a low light on my bike, sharing the road with the running cars that whooshing
passed me from the left side from time to time. It was totally dark by the time | got home, definitely after 10:00pm. It was the
worst biking experience I've ever had. And it happened in my beloved city where | called home for more than eight years.

| have deep concern about the safety for bikers and runners who often appear on the trail. The gravel part of the trail needs to
be paved to protect our people. There is no doubt people's safety should be the first consideration when a decision is to be
made by the city. A paved trail dedicated to running, biking, jogging by the lake is many people's wish. | truely hope it gets
completed without any deference.

Thank you very much for considering.

Haigin Wang

NE 60th CT
Redmond, WA 98052
4258917631
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:22 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:48 AM

To;jaredbopp@gmail.com <jaredbopp@gmail.com>;

Dear Jared,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Jared Bopp [mailto;jaredbopp@gmail.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 12:44 AM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear
Dear city of Sammamish,
I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

| live in Sammamish and use the East Lake Sammamish trail to ride to work on my bicycle. | love being able to ride safely away
from traffic. | am a confident rider. But even | become afraid of cars who either do not see me, do not expect me to be there, or
do not care to share the road with other types of vehicles. | have to extend the time that | ride alongside traffic for over two
miles, making a dangerous left turn- vehicles often take the turn wide, entering the cyclist's lane. | then have to merge into traffic
so that | can access the paved portion of the trail.

| work in a bike shop, and tell my customers to explore the world but | often hear would-be cyclists say how dangerous and scary
it would be to ride in or even next to traffic. If you have ever driven a car, you know how frightening other drivers are. Imagine
not having a steel cage to protect you from them. Sammamish is a beautiful city, and deserves to be explored safely. | see many
other riders using the paved portion-even in the cold and damp winter- and most of us share waves and greetings that we are
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unable to do while focusing on staying safe.

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to national
standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus 2 ft gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people
who walk, rollerblade, and bike.

A community that has safe access to multi-use trails is a healthier and happier community. We need more reasons to stay and
live in Sammamish, not just have a house here.

Sincerely,
Jared Bopp
20+ year resident of Issaquah/Sammamish.

Jared Bopp

3632 255th Lane SE, #46
Issaquah, WA 98029
4259749074
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:46 AM

Tojoni.griffis@gmail.com <joni.griffis@gmail.com>;

Dear Joni,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Joni Griffis [mailto:joni.griffis@gmail.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 8:48 AM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to national
standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people

who walk and bike.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users. Consistent crossing priority is
intuitive and safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail.

When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity than in it's interim state, and will provide a safe option for
people who bike to travel to and through Sammamish. Please complete the trail.
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:29 PM

| believe that the trail allows all citizens, you and old, able and dis-abled, to experience nature - critical for health, physical and
mental. Finishing the trail a critical responsibility of the Sammamish City Council. Please approve the permit(s) to complete the
trail.

Sincerely,
Joni Griffis
18807 NE 165th St

Woodinville, WA 98072
4257885551
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:23 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:48 AM

Tokirananumolu@gmail.com <kirananumolu@gmail.com>;

Dear Kiran,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Kiran Anumolu [mailto:kirananumolu@gmail.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 6:53 AM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the permit, as submitted.

Approval of the permit will advance completion of the 44 mile regional trail system between Seattle and the foothills of the
Cascades. The trail, as proposed in the permit, will provide a safe walking and biking route through Sammamish. Please support

the proposed trail widths, which reflect industry standards (AASHTO).

A 12ft trail with 2ft shoulders will create a safe trail with space for the various different uses of the trail... from running to riding a
bike. Please approve the permit with the trail widths as proposed.

Ensuring crossing priority for the trail is an important safety issue. Giving priority to the trail when roads and driveways cross the
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path will be intuitive for all users, whether in a vehicle, on foot, or on a bike. The trail alignment, as proposed in the permit,
provides sight lines for good approach visibility for people on the trail and people crossing the trail.

Please approve the permit, as proposed, with expediency.
Kiran Anumolu
1043 240th Way SE

Sammamish, WA 98075
2063993863
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:29 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:46 AM

To:Lorrainevstewart@hotmail.com <Lorrainevstewart@hotmail.com>;

Dear Lorraine,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Lorraine Stewart [mailto:Lorrainevstewart@hotmail.com]
Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 9:18 AM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the permit, as submitted.

Approval of the permit will advance completion of the 44 mile regional trail system between Seattle and the foothills of the
Cascades. The trail, as proposed in the permit, will provide a safe walking and biking route through Sammamish. Please support

the proposed trail widths, which reflect industry standards (AASHTO).

A 12ft trail with 2ft shoulders will create a safe trail with space for the various different uses... from people running to people
riding a bike. Please approve the permit, including the proposed width of the trail.

Ensuring crossing priority for the trail is an important safety issue. Giving priority to the trail when roads and driveways cross the
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:29 PM

path will be intuitive for all users. The trail alignment, as proposed in the permit, provides sight lines for good visibility for people
on the trail and people crossing the trail at trail intersections.

| am a cyclist and runner who frequently uses the trail. | ride and run all year. When it's wet, the unfinished section of the trail
becomes challenging and, in the case of cycling, dangerous.

The trail is an important alternative to riding on East Lake Sammamish Parkway. | was hit from behind by a car while | was riding
in Bellevue in April 2016 and was hospitalized with serious injuries. My recovery took months. Some of my injuries are
permanent. | have been able to return to riding and running on the road, but | have a deep appreciation for the fear some
people have of being on the road on a bicycle. Completing the pavement of the trail will provide safe passage for walkers,
runners, and cyclists, including families with children.

Please approve the permit, as proposed, with expediency.
Sincerely,

Lorraine Stewart

22152 SE 41st Lane

Issaquah, WA 98029

Lorraine Stewart

22152 SE 41st Lane

Issaquah, WA 98029
702-497-7761
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:40 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:44 AM

To:marizelsmiller@kmmiller.net <marizelsmiller@kmmiller.net>;

Dear Marizel,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Marizel Miller [mailto:marizelsmiller@kmmiller.net]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 2:07 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the permit, as submitted.

Approval of the permit will advance completion of the 44 mile regional trail system between Seattle and the foothills of the
Cascades. The trail, as proposed in the permit, will provide a safe walking and biking route through Sammamish. Please support

the proposed trail widths, which reflect industry standards (AASHTO).

A 12ft trail with 2ft shoulders will create a safe trail with space for the various different uses of the trail... from running to riding a
bike. Please approve the permit with the trail widths as proposed.

Ensuring crossing priority for the trail is an important safety issue. Giving priority to the trail when roads and driveways cross the
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:40 PM

path will be intuitive for all users, whether in a vehicle, on foot, or on a bike. The trail alignment, as proposed in the permit,
provides sight lines for good approach visibility for people on the trail and people crossing the trail.

Please approve the permit, as proposed, with expediency.
| enjoy riding my bike at the East Lake Sammamish Trail because it's a safe trail and the views of Lake Sammamish are beautiful.
Sincerely,

Marizel S. Miller
Ride Leader for Cascade Bicycle Club

Marizel Miller
18423 SE 286th St
Kent, WA 98042
8185908167
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 4:04 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:34 AM

To:lonebear@ihmail.com <lonebear@ihmail.com>;

Dear Mr. Fowler,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Rodney Fowler [mailto:lonebear@ihmail.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 9:21 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear
Dear city of Sammamish,
I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to national
standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus 2 ft gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people
who walk and bike.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users. Consistent crossing priority is
intuitive and safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail.

As a frequent user of the trail, I'm convinced that finishing the unpaved section will be a great benefit to the community and
encourage safe, healthy recreational activities for all. As things stand now, | need to divert to E Lk Sammamish Pkwy rather than
navigate the unpaved sections on my road bike. As an expert cyclist, this is just an inconvenience for me. However for less
experienced riders or families with children, it's a real threat to their safety. For inline skaters like my wife, unpaved sections are
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 4:04 PM

not usable at all.

When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity, and provide a safe option for people who bike to travel to
and through Sammamish. Please complete the trail.

Sincerely,
Rodney Fowler

Rodney Fowler
3438 NE Marion Ln
Issaquah, WA 98029
425-391-2183
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RE: Comments regarding 60% ELST Plan - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:56 PM

RE: Comments regarding 60% ELST Plan

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:36 AM

To:Shawn Huarte <shawn.huarte@gmail.com>;

Dear Shawn,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development
Permit Application for East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment
period, all comments will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be
included in future notices the City issues for this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt

Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Shawn Huarte [mailto:shawn.huarte @gmail.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 8:55 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Comments regarding 60% ELST Plan

Hello Ms. Osbolt,

Please see my attached comments regarding the 60% ELST plan.
Thank you for your consideration!

Shawn Huarte

3003 E LK Sammamish PKWY SE
Sammamish, WA 98075
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January 22, 2017

Ms. Lindsey Ozbolt
Assoc. Planner
Sammamish City Hall
801 228th Ave SE
Sammamish, WA 98075

Re: Comments re East Lake Sammamish Trail 60% Plan

Dear Ms. Ozbolt,

| took the opportunity on January 10th to meet with King County Parks staff at Sammamish
City Hall to discuss the 60% plan for the ELST. The County representatives were very
courteous, but it would have been more useful to have County people available who could
discuss the plans for our property in detail. The two individuals present were incapable of
answering most of the questions | had. As a result, | have the following additional comments
for the City’s consideration.

1.

Addition of a parking lot - The 60% plan details the addition of a parking lot on my
beach property parcel. This parking lot is a result of the County eliminating access to
my neighbors garage, thus the County’s plan is to have my neighbors parking in front
of my house on my beach parcel. This to me is unbelievable on many levels.
Fundamentally eliminating my neighbor’s garage access is inconceivable, but
furthermore designing a large asphalt parking lot on my property shows the County’s
complete disregard for limiting the impact to my property. Creating a parking lot eye-
sore on my property is not the answer. There are many options available to
accommodate my neighbor’s garage access, so let’s determine a collaborative solution
instead of destroying the next door neighbor’s property with a parking lot!

. Eliminating the driveway to my beach - The addition of the parking lot also

eliminates my native surface driveway to my beach. This driveway has been in
existence for over 42 years. The 60% plan has no accommodation for this pre-existing
driveway.

. Fencing - The 60% plan shows the removal of the existing fencing, but no plan to

replace such fence. When the County originally put the trail through they agreed that
fencing in our section was justified for many reasons. As a result they paid for and
installed fencing to protect the adjacent property owners. This is a huge liability issue
for both the County and property owner. The existing fence needs to be replaced!

. Underground conduit - The 60% plan has no detail regarding underground conduit that

was approved by the County many years ago. In my case, | have water and electrical
lines underground below the trail. Again, this was approved by the County when the
trail was first put through. Let’s be sure this will not be disturbed during the
construction.



5. Special Use Permit - The County representatives at our meeting also raised the issue
of Special Use Permits to cross the trail to access our property. It is absolutely
ridiculous that | should be required to secure a SUP to utilize my own property. The
removal of any requirement for an SUP for any Sammamish residents should be a
minimum condition of the City’s approval of the ELST plan.

Thank you for considering my comments. Please contact me any time to discuss the
aforementioned comments at 425-677-4280.

Thank you,

Shawn Huarte
3003 E LK Sammamish PKWY SE
Sammamish, WA 98075



RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:48 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:37 AM

To:sandeep@kanaparthi.net <sandeep@kanaparthi.net>;

Dear Sandeep,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Sandeep Kanaparthi [mailto:sandeep@kanaparthi.net]
Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 8:34 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear
Dear city of Sammamish,

| am a recreational biker. | take my kids along with me on bike rides frequently. Currently, we bike on east lake Sammamish along
with rest of the traffic on the road due to incomplete lake Sammamish trail. We missed couple of accidents due to sheer luck.
One of my friend is injured badly trying to avoid a truck passing by vary closely. Completion of this trail will provide everyone a
safe and pleasant trail for bikers and joggers.

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.
Please approve the permit, as submitted.
Approval of the permit will advance completion of the 44 mile regional trail system between Seattle and the foothills of the

Cascades. The trail, as proposed in the permit, will provide a safe walking and biking route through Sammamish. Please support
the proposed trail widths, which reflect industry standards (AASHTO).
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:48 PM

A 12ft trail with 2ft shoulders will create a safe trail with space for the various different uses... from people running to people
riding a bike. Please approve the permit, including the proposed width of the trail.

Ensuring crossing priority for the trail is an important safety issue. Giving priority to the trail when roads and driveways cross the
path will be intuitive for all users. The trail alignment, as proposed in the permit, provides sight lines for good visibility for people
on the trail and people crossing the trail at trail intersections.

Please approve the permit, as proposed, with expediency.

Sincerely,
Sandeep Kanaparthi

Sandeep Kanaparthi
1908 251st PL SE
Sammamish, WA 98075
4258852715
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:31 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:45 AM

To:steven.loper@hexion.com <steven.loper@hexion.com>;

Dear Steven,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Steven Loper [mailto:steven.loper@hexion.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 11:09 AM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear
Dear City of Sammamish,
I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to national
standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus 2 ft gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people
who walk and bike.

| frequently ride my bicycle around Lake Sammamish, and have had many close calls with cars over the years, in particular cars
entering the roadway from driveways and minor streets. The trail offers an excellent opportunity to improve safety for the
growing number of health-conscious individuals that live in the vicinity and could take advantage of a completed trail.

While consistency of design approach is important, | am confident the engineers can work with individual homeowners with
unigue situations to create solutions that will meet the design intent without posing any hardships on those affected
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homeowners. My belief is that the completed trail will only enhance home values by granting those homeowners adjacent to the
trail immediate access to a tremendous public amenity.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users wherever possible. Consistent
crossing priority is intuitive and safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail.

When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity, and provide a safe option for people who bike to travel to
and through Sammamish. Please complete the trail. Redmond and Issaquah have done their part, now let's finish the job!

Sincerely,

Steven Loper

19535 SE 51st ST
Issaquah, WA 98027
425 5310881
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:28 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:46 AM

To:tnappen@comcast.net <tnappen@comcast.net>;

Dear Tim,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Tim Nappen [mailto:thappen@comcast.net]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 8:46 AM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear
Dear city of Sammamish,

| use this trail weekly for training and commuting between Redmond and Issaquah and back as it provides a much safer way to
bike versus using East Lake Sammamish Way.

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the permit, as submitted.

Approval of the permit will advance completion of the 44 mile regional trail system between Seattle and the foothills of the
Cascades. The trail, as proposed in the permit, will provide a safe walking and biking route through Sammamish. Please support

the proposed trail widths, which reflect industry standards (AASHTO).

A 12ft trail with 2ft shoulders will create a safe trail with space for the various different uses... from people running to people
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riding a bike. Please approve the permit, including the proposed width of the trail.

Ensuring crossing priority for the trail is an important safety issue. Giving priority to the trail when roads and driveways cross the
path will be intuitive for all users. The trail alignment, as proposed in the permit, provides sight lines for good visibility for people
on the trail and people crossing the trail at trail intersections.

Please approve the permit, as proposed, with expediency.
Sincerely,

Tim Nappen

10720 151st Ct NE

Redmond, WA 98052

Tim Nappen

10720 151st Ct NE

Redmond, WA 98052
425-885-3391
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:24 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:47 AM

To:Windsorlewis@live.com <Windsorlewis@live.com>;

Dear Windsor,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Windsor Lewis [mailto:Windsorlewis@live.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 8:17 AM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear

Dear city of Sammamish,

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-00415.

Please approve the trail permit, as submitted, so that users of all ages and abilities can safely use the trail. A trail built to national
standards (AASHTO), that is 12 ft, plus gravel shoulders, will allow for safe use by a variety of different users, including people

who walk and bike.

As proposed in the permit, priority at trail crossings should be given to the trail and trail users. Consistent crossing priority is
intuitive and safe for users of both the trail and the driveways and roads that cross the trail.

When complete, the trail will be an even greater community amenity than in it's interim state, and will provide a safe option for
people who bike to travel to and through Sammamish. Please complete the trail.
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mailto:Windsorlewis@live.com

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:24 PM

Sincerely,

Windsor Lewis
4433 189th Place SE
Issaquah, WA 98027
425-260-4362
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RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST - Lindsey Ozbolt 2/10/17, 3:45 PM

RE: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Lindsey Ozbolt

Mon 1/23/2017 8:41 AM

To:Xanderfiss@gmail.com <Xanderfiss@gmail.com>;

Dear Xander,

Thank you for contacting the City of Sammamish regarding the current Shoreline Substantial Development Permit Application for
East Lake Sammamish Trail Segment 2B (SSDP2016-00415).

Your comments have been received and will be included in the project record. At the close of the comment period, all comments
will be compiled and provided to King County for review and response. You will be included in future notices the City issues for
this proposal.

Regards,

Lindsey Ozbolt
Associate Planner | City of Sammamish | Department of Community Development
425.295.0527

From: Xander Fiss [mailto:Xanderfiss@gmail.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 22, 2017 4:32 PM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt <LOzbolt@sammamish.us>

Subject: Please Approve the Permit for Segment 2B of the ELST

Dear
Dear city of Sammamish,

The ELST is an amazing resource for the community. It encourages active lifestyles and provides amazing views of an amazing
natural resource, Lake Sammamish.

I'm writing to express my support for completing the ELST and approving permit SSDP2016-004